Minutes

Aberdeen Gardens Historic & Civic Association Aberdeen Elementary, 1424 Aberdeen Road, Hampton, VA 23666 Saturday, November 18, 2023 – 10 a.m.

This meeting was not a meeting of the Hampton City Council and there was no requirement for the participation of City Council members. Those attending were there as guests or simply listening and not there on City of Hampton business.

Attending: Councilmembers Chris Bowman, Steven L. Brown, and Hope L. Harper

Not Attending: Mayor Donnie Tuck, Vice Mayor Jimmy Gray, Councilmembers W.H. "Billy" Hobbs, and Martha Mugler

The meeting convened at 10 a.m.

Hampton Treasurer Christine Snead provided an overview of the Treasurer's office and answered questions from those in attendance.

Mr. Claude Vann and Mr. Doc Whittaker have been working with an investor on a proposal to build a multi-purpose center behind Aberdeen Elementary. Mr. Vann shared that they received a letter from Black Rock Capital Group indicating they would provide \$100 million in funding to construct the center and revitalize the Aberdeen area. Mr. Vann will be bringing the proposal to City Council at some time in the future.

The meeting adjourned at 11:34 a.m.

Minutes taken by Cristine Gray, Deputy Clerk of Council